
TBI Council Minutes – August 3, 2017
Emerald Queen Conference Center - Fife, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Approval of Minutes

Meeting Norms

Executive 
Committee Report


	Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Council members introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting.  Council welcomed new members Daniella Clark and Ray Switzer.
Minutes from May meeting read and voted on. Sharon and Nita abstained from voting.
TBI Council Mission and meeting norms were read.
Pete discussed that next year’s TBI conference will be considered a council meeting.  He talked about how the executive committee was reviewing current contracts and how they have given DSHS clear guidance and intent to deliver successful impact to survivors.  Pete announced that Bruce Santy will be replace Betty as Past Chair on executive committee.  Maralise talked about the new Biennium circle to the council.  Betty informed the council that she will no longer be apart of the council and that they are still finding her replacement.

	Meeing minutes were approved

	Publish Meeting minutes


	Public Introductions

Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

Foundational Community Supports-Supported Employment Discussion

Lunch Recess

Executive Committee member vote 
Conflict of Interest Policy vote
Small Group Discussion
Public Address
Adjourn
	Each public member introduced themselves and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and attending the meeting.
Scott discussed:
· Schedule, location and budget for next year’s TBI Conference.
· Update on Council revenue stream
· Council staff being a part of a team that applied for a federal grant to fund Respite Care specifically naming TBI survivors.
· Completed two contracts with BEST, one with Evergreen College and three with the University of Washington.
· Completed TBI survivor story videos.
· Completed the LTSS TBI Survivor Experience Worshop.

· Partnered with the University of Washington through participation on the TBI Model Systems Advisory Board and the TBI/DOC Advisory Committee.

· Partnered with DOH as part of their 2017 Injury Community Implementation Group and TBI National Peer Learning Team planning committee.
· Presented the history and mission of the TBI Council at the Home and Community Services All Staff meeting.

· Attended the TBI Panel symposium on May 18th, 2017.
· Providing outreach materials for several conferences across possible TBI communities.

· Completed 40 hour Mediation Training at the Center for Dialog and Resolution.
· Discussed the SFY 2017 budget.

· Discussed meeting with non-state employee TBI Council members or contractors to volunteer to advocate for TBI Trust Fund statute change.
Michael Corcoran discussed foundational community supports-supported employment how it might impact people with TBI. 
During lunch recess, Daniel Overton presented information on the TBI mobile application.
Council voted to elect Teresa Claycamp as a member of the executive committee. 
Council voted on the Conflict of Interest policy and procedures.
Council divided into small groups to discuss prioritizing TBI services named in statute, how they would measure success in the future and what other activities could leverage meeting their goals.
Kim Connor, the Executive Director of the WA State independent Living Council addressed the council in reference to advocating for the federal government to not combine the TBI, DDC and SILC councils under the ALC, and asked if the Council would partner with the DDC and SILC councils around messaging. Other public attendees addressed the council and thanked the council for their efforts to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
	Council unanimously approved Teresa Claycamp as the new executive committee member 
Council unanimously approved the Conflict of Interest policy
Scott informed Kim that the WA state TBI council does not receive federal revenue and does not fall under the ALC. 

	Michael will provide POC information to the Council
Possible letter of support the  DDC and SILC 


TBIC Members Present—Jennifer Schonberger, Taku Mineshita, Andrea Valdez, CPT Pete Stone, Jane Thompson, Betsy Jansen, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Teresa Claycamp, Heidi Hill, Rick Torrance, Marisa Osorio, Ted Ryle, Daniella Clark, Ray Switzer, Deborah Crawley, Sharon Ashman, Karie Ranier, Elizabeth Hernandez  
TBIC Members Absent – Bruce Santy, Betty Schwieterman
Facilitators–Maralise Hood-Quan, Amanda Bucy
Public Guests- Gillian McGuire (proxy for Betty Schwieterman), Nicole Fullerton, Nicole Graff, Michael Corcoran, Vicki Gilleg, Kim Connor,  Shruthi Rao (proxy for Megan Grundbrecher), Jeff Hartson, Jim Kenney, Gloria Kraegal, Crystal Bonner, Nita Ku 
Council Support Staff Present---Karen Fitzharris, Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus

